
 
City of Knoxville Pre-Bid Meeting 6/30/21: ITB 2021 Curb Cuts Phase II 

 
ITB Opening: October 6, 2021 

 
 
NAME OF ATTENDEES: 
 

ATTENDEE NAME COMPANY CITY/STATE PHONE # EMAIL ADDRESS 

Brandon Stooksbury Stooksbury Construction   service@stooksbury.net 

Robert Coggins DCSI   rcoggins@dcsigc.com 

Randall Whitehead City of Knoxville   rwhitehead@knoxvilletn.gov 

Liza Jackson Southeastern Construction 
Concepts 

  tnpropertygal@gmail.com 

David Hagerman City of Knoxville   dhagerman@knoxvilletn.gov 

Chris Haggard Chris Haggard Plumbing   chaggard@comcast.net 

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     

     



 


